[bookmark: _GoBack]From: H.W.SMEE  
Sent: 21 June 2018 14:37
To: Planning
Cc: Andrew Lewis
Subject: pending planning application ref: 18/00825/Hybrid - Section 106 - Somerton

Dear Planning Team,

I understand that you are pondering on vastly increasing the number of housing units to be erected on the Heyford Park and environs.

I understand that included in your deliberations is a Section 106 notice that would make the developer(s)  of the site provide funds for traffic calming within locally affected villages but that no such provision applies to the village of Somerton, where I live.

Since it seems inevitable there will be a significant increase in through-traffic if any increase in development is given to the Heyford site I would like to object to the current proposition unless significant funds are also awarded to Somerton under a Section 106 Notice to deal with the problems such increased traffic flow inflicts on the village.

Yours faithfully,

H.W.  Smee,
East Wing,
Old Rectory,
Somerton, 
Oxfordshire OX25 6NB


